
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE – MARCH 31, 2008 

2008 SMOG SUMMIT, JUNE 4TH  

Recommendation 

The City Manager recommends that: 
 

1. This report be received for information purposes; and 
 
2. The policy requiring Energy Star standards for new residential development be 

announced at the 2008 Smog Summit 
 

Economic Impact 
 
There are no economic impacts resulting from the receipt of this report. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Not applicable at this time. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to update the Environment Committee on the new Smog Summit 
protocol and suggest potential items to be announced at the 2008 Smog Summit. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The City of Vaughan has been participating in the Smog Summit since 2004. Participating in this 
event is an excellent opportunity to showcase initiatives being undertaken by the City of Vaughan. 
According to the Smog Summit protocol, the announcement must pertain to an initiative that is to 
be undertaken starting in the coming year (roughly between June 2008 – June 2009) that has a 
staff and budget allocation and ideally, will have measurable results. 
 
This year’s event will take place on Wednesday, June 4th at Toronto City Hall. 
 
As indicated by the attached Smog Summit Announcement Protocol (attached), this year’s 
announcements will be video-recorded beforehand and played during the Summit. Regional 
Councillor Frustaglio has agreed to tape the City of Vaughan announcement on April 16th. 
 
The Clean Air Council has indicated there are four categories of announcements: 

• Transportation Announcements 
• Clean Air and Climate Change Planning Announcements 
• Urban Form and Land Use Announcements 
• Energy Announcements 

 
It is recommended that the policy requiring Energy Star standards for new residential 
development be announced at the 2008 Smog Summit under the Energy category.  
 
On November 12, 2007 Council approved a policy requiring all new low rise residential 
development to meet Energy Star Standards as a condition of subdivision approval. This policy 
exceeds the minimum standards in the Ontario Building Code and will result in homes that are 30 
to 40 percent more efficient and produce 2 to 3 tonnes less greenhouse gas emissions. While 
Vaughan is not the first to announce such a requirement (East Gwillimbury announced a similar 



policy in 2006), the magnitude of development in Vaughan makes this a significant steps towards 
more sustainable development. 
 

 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved.  
 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A 

Conclusion 

The 2008 Smog Summit is an opportunity for the City to announce new programs that have a 
direct impact on air quality. It is recommended that the Environment Committee select an initiative 
that will have staff and budget allocation in accordance to the 2008 Smog Summit Announcement 
Protocol. 

 

Attachments 

1. Smog Summit 2008 Announcement Protocol 

Report prepared by: 

Rebekah McGurran, Economic Developer – Environmental Sector 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 
Michael DeAngelis, City Manager 
 








